
Campbell Township 

Minutes of Meeting 

November 11, 2021 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm. 

Present:  Brian Thompson, Linda Willison, Marshann Ludema, Dennis Pepper, Dan Jackson.  Absent:  

none 

Three visitors attended. 

Minutes of October meeting were approved as read.  

Public Comment:  none 

Fire Chief’s report:  

• Paul Immoos reported that he spoke with MDOT about continuing issues with traffic accidents 

at corner of Nash and M-50.   There are no plans in the near future for any changes to that 

corner. 

• Halloween Party went well with a larger turnout than the past few years. 

• Discussion at Fire Chief’s meeting concerning 800 radios – the department will possibly apply for 

a grant next year. 

• The State has passed continuing education requirements for fire certification. 

Supervisor Items: 

• Brian reported that the township’s application for ARP funds (American Rescue Plan) has been 

approved.  Total township will receive will be approximately $213,00 and must be used within 4 

years.  

• Ionia County has hired a new road manager. 

New Business – Linda reported that her deputy treasurer has resigned.  Kevin Willison has been 

appointed as new deputy treasurer. 

Old Business – New computer fire wall installation has been started. 

Bills totaling $15,255.06 were approved for payment. 

Financial report was approved as presented.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm. 

 

Marshann Ludema, Clerk 

 


